
Board Adopts Amendments to Non-Hazardous Solid Waste Rules 

The Illinois Pollution Control Board, on November 15, 2007, adopted for final-notice a 
proposal to amend Parts 810 and 811 of the Board’s regulations governing solid waste 
disposal and standards for new solid waste landfills.  The Illinois Chapter of the National 
Solid Wastes Management Association (NSWMA) filed the proposal (Proposed 
Amendments to Solid Waste Landfill Rules, 35 Ill. Adm. Code 810 and 811 (R07-08)) 
with the Board on July 27, 2006. 

The proposal intended primarily to update the Board’s regulations in order to reflect 
practical experience gained through the implementation of those rules and the expanded 
technical and scientific knowledge achieved since the Board first adopted these standards 
in 1990.  These amendments are substantively unchanged from those proposed in the 
Board’s second-notice opinion and order dated October 4, 2007. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in this 
rulemaking record are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the 
Web without charge.  Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s 
office at 312-814-3629, or by writing to the Clerk’s office. 
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